Natural Sciences Chairs Council

Minutes of the Meeting of May 24, 2010
1:00-3:10 p.m., BI 104

Priorities for the Year: 

Projects Supported by Council of Chairs: Develop a strategic plan for the college, develop the Natural Sciences Museum, external funding for the Peer Advising Center, increase grant activity, invest in service contracts, A/C in the PE building, peer advisor posters to circulate in classes and to post outside of the departments, and update the College website.
Projects to be worked on by Council of Chairs:  recruiting CD for the college and departments, increase international exchanges, increase student research opportunities with faculty, initiate the Scherba lecture series, formalize the scholarship and internship process for the College.
Approval of minutes for May 10, 2010.  The minutes were approved as distributed.
Informational Items
1. Announcements by Chairs.  
Cindy – Met with all of the student clubs except for HSCI, Physics, and Geology for SOAR and 3 weeks of mentoring for the new students. 
Peter – Davida Fischman’s NSF proposal was approved for $7.8 million for five years. The grant is for teaching algebra to elementary students.
Terry  – The department will be having an external advisory committee meeting next week. 
Alan – Erik Melchiorre received an NSF grant to upgrade the SEM. The upgrade should be completed in the summer. Association of Engineering Geologists gave an in-kind donation to the department, and gave awards to Joseph Salazar and Cristina Velasquez.
George– Dr. Kerstin Voigt will be the new department chair.
2. Announcements from Administration
a. Status of Faculty Searches – 

i. Chemistry – Closed

ii. Kinesiology – Hired Cuauhtemoc Carboni for the pedagogy and they closed the 2nd search.
iii. Mathematics – Hired Su Liang.
iv. Nursing – chair closed, hired Asma Taha
b. Alumni names for inclusion among outstanding alumni – The dean has only received one name from HSCI. Time is running out to submit names of outstanding alumni. If you have any outstanding alumni from your department, please forward the name and a few bullet points to the dean.
c. Recognition reception for all PAES – President Karnig is hosting a recognition reception for all high desert PAES on June 10th at 5:30 p.m. in Apple Valley. If anyone is interested in attending, contact Dean Carlson.

d. Faculty Suggestion – Tony Coulson in BPA suggested to President Karnig that a program should be started for faculty who are interested in technology.  Karnig liked the suggestion, and we may be hearing more about this subject in the future.

Action Items: 
Discussion Items:
1.
Scheduling Update 
a. Summer – The end of open enrollment is June 5th. John will distribute new data after the 5th. CEL will review classes on or about June 7th to determine which classes will be canceled. 
b. Fall – The end of priority II is May 27th. 
c. Winter – Schedule build began today and continues until September 17th. Reserved rooms for departments are good for two weeks, and college reservations are good for three weeks. John reminded the chairs to get the rooms built in their schedules before they are opened up for grabs to the university.
2. 
2010-11 FTES Targets – See attached – The dean went over the new targets made by the provost. He asked the chairs to review their new targets and get back to him if they need revisions made to the target.
3.
Awarding Scholarships – Lory reported that all of the scholarships that were to be awarded for this academic year have been completed. All of the departments have given their committee names to Lory, and she had Louise Jones set up access for all of the committee members. A discussion followed on how students are having problems finding the appropriate application links online. Lory will check with Louise on how to make the applications easier to locate. 
4.
Augmentation Idea for Ability to Make Target – Paul Dixon did a presentation on a suggestion for changing the augmentation criteria on how funds are divided between departments for making target each quarter. This idea will only affect the column all the way to the right on the spreadsheet and not the first two columns. A discussion followed, and the chairs decided to think about it and talk more about it at the next meeting.
5.
Initiating Scherba Lecture Series – The Scherba group would like to see the lecture series get started. They would like to know the projected budget and what lecture will be set up. The dean thinks there will be approximately $3,000-3,500 for the year. The lecture should be a scientific-based talk. A discussion followed. The chairs decided to leave the lecture selection to the council. The chairs will speak with their faculty on suggestions for speakers and themes.
6. Signature Authority in Departments.  Department ASC/ASA staff should not be signing for department chairs or faculty on registration control documents (e.g., adding to full classes or overriding departmental consent).  The department chair should sign for unavailable faculty.  The Associate Dean or Dean should sign when the department chair is unavailable.  Chairs were asked to see that this understanding was worked out with the departmental staff.
7.  
Science Recruiting and Networking event – Diane Podolske reported that this year’s event was very successful. There were 200 students who attended 22 agencies and 7 educational institutions. Three students were employed from this event. Next year the event will be held on February 16, 2011 in the Student Union. Diane asked the chairs to spread the word to their faculty so they can inform the students and allow for them to attend the event next year. Posters and flyers will be distributed to the departments to spread the word. The department chairs will send lists of schools and agencies they would like invited to next year’s event. 
8. Spring Additional classes - see attached for the dollar amounts by department.

9. Conversion to semesters.  This issue has resurfaced at the system level and has been raised locally by President Karnig.  Most campuses are now on the semester system and the Chancellor’s Office sees a benefit to having all campuses on the same calendar format.  The CMS conversion from quarter to semester can be handled systemwide for converting all remaining quarter system campuses without added local cost.  Campuses that convert normally experience an enrollment drop, so the timing is right in a climate of reducing/restraining enrollment.  Dean Carlson felt that conversion to semesters would present a major curricular task.  He asked the department chairs to explore with their faculty how big a task it would be to convert their majors and what resources (money, assigned time) would be needed and how it would best be utilized.  It is possible that the Chancellor’s Office could direct the campus to start planning the conversion process sometime early Summer quarter.
a. Course conversion
b. Target either Fall 2012 or 2013 if funds available.  Curriculum revision would have to be completed by Fall 2011 if implementation is to begin Fall 2012.
10. Construction Projects - John

Observatory.  There is an Observatory site walk tomorrow at noon.  The project is still on schedule for completion in December 2010.  Foundations are in for the main building and the cement block walls have enclosed the basement and reached up to the first floor (ground level).. 
Garden near pool and fitness center.  A ground breaking is planned for early June.

Nursing laboratory addition.  The site has been cleared.  Utility relocation is nearing completion.  Excavation has started for the foundation retaining wall.  The project is on schedule for completion in February 2011.

PE Building air-conditioning.  Part of the construction fencing is down.  The trench has been filled.  The sidewalk has been repaired.  Facilities Services has made a commitment to be able to provide air conditioning in the PE Gymnasia for commencement.
